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Dear Petitioner:  

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.    

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

11 April 2024.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon request.  

Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations, and 

policies, as well as the 15 February 2024 Advisory Opinion (AO) provided to the Board by Navy 

Personnel Command (PERS 803).  The AO was provided to you on 21 February 2024, and you 

were given 30 days in which to submit a response.  Although you were afforded an opportunity 

to submit a rebuttal, you did not do so. 

 

The Board carefully considered your request to be selected to the rate of Chief Petty Officer 

(CPO) because your profile sheet was erroneously invalidated during the Fiscal Year 2024 

(FY24) CPO Selection Board even after you “exhausted all administrative remedies available 

under regulations of the U.S. Navy and verified weekly that [your] profile sheet was not 

invalidated.”  Specifically, you contend that when the selection board process began, you 

ensured “one last time [that your] profile sheet was still in good standing because at the time 

[you were] being reinvestigated” regarding your security clearance.  You further contend you 

were “placed in this position” because the security manager on  did not 

inform you in time about a supplementary information request and, when you did complete the 

request, he did not submit your letter.  However, when you checked into your new command, the 

command immediately resubmitted the required information.  Additionally, you contend the 

FY24 CPO Selection Board did not attempt to use a “holding process” for “fix[ing] questions 

rather than invalidating packages.”  Lastly, you stated you fully believe you would have been 






